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Re: District Comment Letter to the Final APO EIR 

Dear Board Chair Boling, et al, 

The San Diego Unified Port District (District) appreciates the opportunity to review the Final 
Environmental Impact Report (FEIR) (SDCRAA # EIR-18-01; State Clearinghouse No. 
2017011053) for the Airport Development Plan (ADP), San Diego International Airport 
(SDIA), dated January 2020, and the on-going coordination and collaboration with the San 
Diego County Regional Airport Authority (Airport). The District is pleased with the inclusion 
of Alternative 4: T-1 Replacement and Transportation Improvements in the Final EIR, as it 
sets aside land for transit to the SDIA and the outbound roadway, reduced significant 
environmental impacts of the proposed ADP project (Project) and meets the basic 
objectives of the Project. The District fully supports Airport staff's recommendation of 
Alternative 4's adoption by the Airport Board, with the inclusion of revised Mitigation 
Measure MM-TR-LRP-2 and concurrence on the intent of this mitigation measure, as further 
detailed below. 

As the Airport is aware, the outbound roadway is a key component for transit to, from and 
on nearby Tidelands, including along N. Harbor Drive, and may also be a key component of 
the regional effort to connect transit to the SDIA and the surrounding area, which is being 
led by San Diego Association of Governments (SANDAG). The District made suggested 
revisions to MM-TR-LRP-1 (now MM-TR-LRP-2 as it applies to Alternative 4) in its comment 
letter to the Recirculated Draft Environmental Impact Report (RDEIR) dated November 4, 
2019. The District greatly appreciates the Airport's consideration of those revisions. While 
the Airport Authority included most of the District's revisions, it did not exactly revise the 
mitigation measure as requested. Of concern to the District are the Airport's changes to the 
District's suggested revisions to subsection 2 of mitigation measure MM-TR-LRP-2. In 
addition, the District wanted some clarity on subsection 3; however, through conversations 
with Airport staff, the District believes that the Airport's intent and the implementation of 
mitigation measure MM-TR-LRP-2 reflects the District's revisions. Accordingly, subsection 2 
of measure MM-TR-LRP-2 requires the Airport to be fully engaged in studying, designing, 
entitling and, if and when the outbound roadway is needed, implementing the outbound 
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